Harbor View Association – Annual Meeting Minutes

June 26, 2021
The general meeting was called to order at 10:06 AM by Bill Greim, HVA President.
Introduction of Board of Directors and Officers:
Bill Greim introduced himself and the present officers and BOD members.

Determination of Quorum:

Per the HVA By Laws, a quorum is required for approval of the proposed 2021 budget.  A quorum was met as more than 10 Members in Good Standing (MIGS) were present and signed in for the Annual Meeting,

August 2020 Meeting Minutes:

A motion was made to approve the August 2020 HVA General Meeting minutes.  The motion was seconded and approved by all.

President’s Report: (Bill Greim)
Bill recognized Deb Pelletier, current Vice President, and her 10+ years on the BOD.
Bill welcomed the many new neighbors who have come to HVA.  Deb P read the names and recognized the new owners who were present.

Bill stated the following reminders:

· Drive slowly – lots of walkers, bikers, etc

· Respect the Beach Rules

· No parking at the beaches

A neighbor raised an objection to the no parking of golf carts at the beaches.  Several members and BOD members responded:

· Parking at the beaches is a safety issue as well as a courtesy to other owners

· Mentioned that golf carts are technically not legal on Clinton Streets
· The BOD has authority beyond the Beach Rules/By Laws related to safety and/or preservation of HVA

· Acknowledged and thanked the neighbor for raising the issue 

Bill provided a Jetty update as follows:

· Extensions to our permits have been granted so that the work can be completed

· The consulting engineer recommended additional riprap on Center Beach
· The project, which started nearly 15 years ago, should be completed next year

· Special thanks to the many neighbors who contributed to the project over this time

· Based on current contributions to the Jetty Fund, we expect to have sufficient funds to cover the remainder of the project

A neighbor raised a few questions regarding riprap, permits, etc..and Bill confirmed that all work completed was done under our permit(s) and based on the recommendation of the consulting engineer.

Bill concluded his president’s report by reminding all that “Harbor View is a special place”.

Treasurer’s Report: (Chris Psillas) 

Chris reported that the 2020 budget will be closed soon and there is one pending expense.

Chris presented the following balances:

· Jetty:  $10,083
· Checking: $37,130
· Savings: $17,300
114 MIGS YTD representing 52% – 61 more needed to meet 2021 budget of 80% MIGS
81 contributions to Jetty YTD totaling ~$10K 

The proposed 2021 budget includes an additional ~ $5K in beach maintenance 
A MIG made a motion to approve the proposed 2021 budget, the motion seconded and all in favor.

Secretary’s Report: (Christine M)

Christine reported that the primary means of communication is e-mail and encouraged all to ensure we have at least one e-mail address on file.
Social Committee: (Christine M)
Christine reported that the current 2021 social calendar is posted on the HVA website and includes the following family/kids’ events:
· July 4th Parade

· 2 Movie Nights

· Tie-Die T-shirts
· Nature Walk (TBC)

· Year-End Party

A neighbor also noted that the Town of Clinton has scheduled fire works for the last weekend in August.  A neighbor asked if we would post “no parking” signs – which we did one year.  The last few years however this has not been needed.

Election of Officers and BOD: 
Bill Greim was re-elected President – no opposed.

Phil Biondi was elected Vice President – no opposed.

Michael Ouellette was elected to the BOD – no opposed.

Matthew Dow was elected to the BOD – no opposed.

Old Business: 
No old business to address.
New Business:

Bill recognized a long time resident and past HVA BOD member who recently passed away (Ginny on Uncas Rd)
A neighbor raised the issue of people running the stop signs at Uncas/East and asked for more care – especially with so many walkers/bikers.

Cathy Weiss shared a new program in town that she is involved in.  Information is included below and can also be found on Facebook at Clinton North of Sixty:
In a recent ICRV Radio interview Cathy Weiss, the UR Community Cares Clinton Hometown Hero, discussed the Clinton Community Assistance Team (CCAT).  Cathy Weiss discussed beginning a new program CCAT aimed at helping seniors in Clinton that she is really excited about.  She began her journey in 1971, started in the medical field and went on to get a degree in social work. She has developed a lot of programs over the years and learned how to fundraise because these programs needed to be funded.  She was asked to be a part of the Clinton Community Assistance Team by the Police Chief when the leaders in the town of Clinton recognized that the older population in the town, as well as those with mobility issues or temporary disabilities, are in need of more assistance.   It began with Family Helping Families, the Clinton Police Department and Clinton Human Services who saw the problem become more prevalent during the pandemic and they formed the Clinton Community Assistance Team. They recruited the axillary police volunteers to help when they discovered www.URCommunityCares.org. UR Community Cares is a non-profit that serves all towns in Connecticut and beyond, they have the online platform that matches volunteers who supply assistance to community members in need. CCAT decided to utilize the www.URCommunityCares.org platform with their enhanced training of volunteers to expand services to older adults in Clinton.   They approached Cathy to be the point person, to assist them in the startup because she is a Gerontologist and have started many volunteer programs for older adults. CCAT has trained 20 volunteers and are looking for community members in Clinton who need help. Anyone over the age of 70 or disabled residents that are in need of help can sign up. Volunteers help in four categories: housework, yardwork, companionship, and/or transportation. Most volunteering will be a one hour a week commitment, it is easy to help with the use of the website connecting local residents.  Listen to hear what Cathy is doing in Clinton: https://youtu.be/V0suMR-ddL8  Cathy helps with community outreach to ensure those who need help are registered and all the volunteers can contact her if they have any questions. All volunteers are background checked, as well as the community members to make the organization as safe as possible. This is a great resource for someone who has a knee or hip replacement, who lives alone and needs someone to come in and put a meal together and do the dishes and empty the trash as they are recovering from surgery or an illness.  If you need assistance and would like to volunteer or need help, sign up on the website: www.URCommunitycares.org. The organization was founded by a Physical Therapist who saw the need in the community, along with M.D. Birmingham, an Entrepreneur, who helped develop the software.  In little over 2 years, they have enrolled 500+ participants, in 100+ towns in Connecticut.

The Clinton Police department, Clinton Human Services, People’s United Bank and Cathy performed elderly sensitivity training. Many other Clinton organizations have participated such as the Rotary Club, Families Helping Families, to cover the program expenses and support CCAT to help get it off the ground

Christening of Jetty #4:
All were invited to South Beach to christen the final jetty (Jetty #4) with a champagne toast and light breakfast snack.

The HVA general meeting was concluded at 10:54 AM. 
Submitted by Christine Marotta.  

Direct questions and corrections to: harbor.view.association@gmail.com
